
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

                                                                                                                   KVAS NOTES 1/20/17 
 
 
 
 
The KVAS met at Ryans’ for the annual January dinner/election meeting.  After a pleasant 
dinner, the election was conducted and kept the previous officers while electing a new board 
member. 
 
President  Rodney Waugh 
Vice President   Scott Blake 
Treasurer   John Willson 
Secretary  Deb Frostick 
Observatory Directors   Robert Dean and Ed Connor 
 
New member and board member  John Giroir replacing Carol Hilleary 
 
Discussions of the night were: 
 
   Messier Marathon in March (April if necessary) at Beech Fork State Park.   
Rodney and Robert are the main star party volunteers at this time 
 
   Yuri Gagarin Day on April 8th with Scott Blake presenting along with Camp Virgil Tate and 
others. 
 
New members 
John and Darlene Giroir from Charleston 
WELCOME to KVAS 
 
Present were 
Rodney and Judy Waugh  Bob Frostick   Dan Pleska 
Danny and Sandy Blaire  Ed Connor   Mike Riggs 
John and Janet Willson  John and Darlene Giroir Scott Blake 
 

 


